54B Pilot Station Wind Assessment

Project Closeout Summary


This project is being closed because the award has expired, been fully expended or the project is being transitioned to a new reporting and tracking system. Any future funding of this project by the Denali Commission will be issued under a different project number and financial assistance award. The following report represents the project status as of June 2008.

Background:
Pilot Station is located on the northwest bank of the Yukon River, 11 miles east of St. Mary's and 26 miles west of Marshall on the Yukon-Kuskokwim Delta. The community lies at approximately 61.938890° North Latitude and -162.875000° (West) Longitude.  (Sec. 05, T021N, R074W, Seward Meridian.)   Pilot Station is located in the Bethel Recording District.
Activities: 
A preliminary site review was conducted to review aerial photography, land status, FAA concerns and access issues.
A review of wind site and land status discovered that access to a possible wind project site is severely constrained by allotments that require approvals by the Bureau of Indian Affairs. There is currently a wind resource assessment program occurring in nearby St. Mary’s- there is no available wind data for Pilot Station. It is assumed that this wind resource program can serve the needs of Pilot Station through an electrical intertie between St. Mary’s and Pilot Station.
Site control for a utility scale wind farm at Pilot Station could take years to achieve and the site at St. Mary’s may be able to be developed sooner so the assessment is concentrating on that site. The information will be reported under project 73A.
Cost Containment:
Funding was provided by a Denali Commission Grant to AVEC. The project is cancelled. Total funding was adjusted to match the total final project cost (Denali $2311(100%)). 

	
	Budget
	Actual

	Total Project Budget 
	$     2311
	$ 2311

	
	
	

	Completed Project Value 
	
	$2311              


Project Outcomes:
This was a feasibility assessment that was cancelled when no developable site could be located. Further efforts will proceed to assess a site near St. Mary’s that could also serve Pilot Station through an electrical intertie.
Problems Encountered:

None
Conclusions and Recommendations: 
A preliminary site screening process seemed to work well and took into account exposure to good wind, FAA concerns, access, and land ownership before additional funds were spent. Further efforts will proceed to assess a site near St. Mary’s that could also serve Pilot Station through an electrical intertie.
